
 Central Emergency Dispatch Policy Board 

 
September 17, 2024 

Bloomington Police Department  

Training Room 

220 E. 3rd Street 

 
Members present:   Ryan Pedigo, Roger Kerr, Dustin Dillard 

 

Attendees:        

Sarah Taylor  Karin Davis  Eli Eccles 

Kevin Patton  Jeffrey Combs  Margie Rice  

Jarrod Bailey   

 

 

Meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Ryan Pedigo 

 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

I. Approval of Minutes: Motion from Pedigo and seconded by Dillard for approval of 

the minutes from July 16, 2024.   Motion passed unanimously. 

 

II. Personnel Update  We have lost two dispatchers, a trainee who resigned and one 

who left for another position with better hours.  Currently, there are openings for 

three supervisors and eleven dispatchers.  There is one dispatcher on maternity 

leave. 

 

III. Committee Reports: None - no active committees.  

 

IV. Statistics:  Very little change from July to August this year.  We’re continuing to 

see call volume decrease from the 2023 levels. 

 

V. Old Business –  
 

Stinesville Police:  All SOP’s have been rewritten and are up to date.  Letter of 

approval has been received from ISP.  Motion made to allow Central Dispatch to 

again provide dispatching services to Stinesville by Pedigo and seconded by Kerr.  

Motion passed unanimously.  Pedigo will get the signatures needed and get sent to 

Stinseville.       

 

CALEA accreditation has been approved.  This will be formally awarded in 

November in Jacksonville, FL.  Amy Hensley and Ryan Pedigo will attend and 

receive the award. 

 



A new 12-hour schedule has been approved by City Legal and HR.  Dispatchers 

will work 3 12-hour shifts and 1 4-hour shifts per week with every other weekend 

off.  This splits the busiest part of the day between the day shift and night shift.  

This is proposed as a 1-year trial with check-ins every 30 to evaluate the 

effectiveness.  Motion made to approve the 12-hour schedule for a 1-year ttrial with 

30-day check-ns made by Pedigo and seconded by Dillard.  Passed unanimously. 
 

VI. New Business:     

 

Claims – motion made by Dillard and seconded by Pedigo to accept the claims as 

presented by City and County.  Passed unanimously. 

 

. 

VII. Police/Sheriff/Fire/EMS –   none 

 

 

VIII. Public Comment:  None 

 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 19, 2024, and will be held in the 

Bloomington Police Department Training Room at 10am. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:13 am. 


